### SAANICH PENINSULA PICKLEBALL ASSOCIATION

## MINUTES OF MEETING

## JUNE 16TH 2020

### MEMBERS PRESENT

Corine Reid - President Derek Foster - Treasurer Brenda Taylor - Secretary Sheena Hurn Rod Ellis Annie Fearon-Wood

Meeting called to order at 3.05 p.m.

Minutes of previous meeting were read, a motion to pass made by Sheena and seconded by Derek.

### TREASURER

Derek reported that our balance of \$5,810.84 remains the same as last month. Derek to present receipts at next months meeting for reimbursement of Website fees occurring over the last couple of years.

### **FACILITIES REPORT**

The committee had nothing to report at this time.

#### AGM

When and where to hold the Annual General Meeting was discussed. The possibility to hold it outside at BIRCH ROAD park was put forward, this of course would be weather related. A tentative date of September 12th was chosen. Corine was to check the constitution to see how flexible we could be on holding the AGM.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Complaints had been received by North Saanich Municipality re noise levels generated by Pickleball play.

After much discussion it was decided that we would remove the practise board. Motion made by Sheena and seconded by Brenda. We also discussed the possibility of reducing playing times to 8 a.m. to 8 p.m.

Corine to write a letter to Mayor and Council of North Saanich in which one of the recommendations would be the possibility of installing a sound barrier.

#### REGISTRATION

Laura Bradley kindly offered to take over the registration for 2020.

Dawn to be advised to change the website to reflect Laura being the registrar and also to change to the updated registration form.

# **NEXT MEETING**

Next meeting to be held at Sheen's place on JULY 14TH at 3 p.m.

Meeting adjourned 4.15 p.m.